
Dear Parents and Carers,
What a week!  I am sure that everyone is very tired and that we are all 

looking forward to this weekend!
There have been many words used to describe the children returning this 

week, I will share these with you: enthusiastic, happy, chatty, hard-working, 
thoughtful, creative, engaged, keen, willing to try, adventurous, relaxed, 

grateful, helpful and quite often hungry!
The staff feel like the school is once again ‘whole’- I would whole-heartedly 

agree! St Andrew’s family has been reunited- and it makes me so happy!
I really appreciate all of the effort that the ‘home-learning’ families made to 

stay in touch- but nothing can replace seeing/ talking/teaching in person!
Have a lovely weekend.

Take care
Becky Black

Hatfield Peverel St Andrew’s Junior School
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Wishing a very Happy Birthday to 
those who have celebrated their 

birthdays between: 
March 8th and March 14th

Ava H, Shaan R, Busola A, 
Mrs Smith 

New to St Andrew’s
We have had two new families join us this week and we 

would like to warmly welcome Sunnie in Year 5 and Callum
in Year 4 to the St Andrew’s Family.



COMIC RELIEF 2021 

Friday 19TH March 2021
Our children will be invited to take part in 

a dress-down day in exchange for a 
donation to Comic Relief.

Buckets will be available for donations and 
additional hand-washing protocols will be in 

place.

Throughout the week each Base will be 
taking part in a Joke-a-thon.

The children (who wish to take part) will 
share their favourite joke with their class, 
the most popular joke will be shared with 

the whole school in a special Shine 
Celebration and St Andrew’s Joke-a-thon 
The winning jokes will be shared in next 

week’s newsletter! 

Thank you to ‘Little Joe’ and Mrs 
Kett in the Kitchen who are a ‘man-

down’ so have had to work super 
hard this week to provide the 

school dinners.  The pizza and salad 
looked particularly good! Thank you 
to the Middays who have  all worked 

really hard to make sure the 
lunchtimes run smoothly! 

‘Big Jo’ is at home working hard on 
our new full Summer Menu.

Roll on Summer term!

Message from:
Mr and Mrs Keenan
Church wardens at 
St Andrew’s Church

St Andrews Easter Trail
We are planning an Easter Trail in the 

Churchyard from 21st March 2021. 
It would be really nice if children could be 

involved in the preparations by painting a stone 
which could then form a chain along the route of 

the trail. 
Any child wishing to take part can paint a stone 
any colour, design, or Easter theme and bring 

them into school by 18th March. They will then 
be varnished and placed in the churchyard. 

We look forward to seeing all of your efforts 
which will be much appreciated by everyone.

Gentle reminder 
Please support us by reinforcing 
the message at home that: no toys, 
trading cards or ‘swappable items’ 
are to be brought into school.
You may need to frisk your children 
as some are being snuck in!



These are the children who have been spotted shining in school 
this week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions 

were hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Jack T– Apple
Max E– Birch

Archie M– Cherry
Ella L– Fir

Audrey G– Maple
Ella-Rosezena- Oak
Cameron T– Rowan
Rio R– Sycamore

Compassion  Achievement Respect  Enjoyment

Every child is known and loved.

Every child shines.

Follow Charlie Mackesy on Twitter
@charliemackesy


